## **Minutes**

April 1, 2022

Prayer

March minutes approved

Attendees: Jeanine Leege, Lisa Jensen, Mary Kegley, Kajja Wagner, Christina Klinkhammer, Jen Whaley, Justina Plemon, Nicole Hamilton, Marla Nagel.

Financials: We are still waiting on the official financial report from the business office.

- Playground updates the early childhood equipment has been reordered. The new equipment
  installed on the older kids playground has been well received by the students. They love it! The
  playgrounds are in need of new mulch. This will be planned to happen in the fall. Discussing how
  the mulch will be distributed on the playgrounds.
- Sunday Coffee and Donuts We have had some families volunteer for some Sundays. We are still in need of more weekends to be covered. Please consider volunteering.
- STEM Saturday will be April 2nd. Vex and Robotic tools will be there also. There are 4 teams going to State in Texas. There will be a brat fry/bake sale to help fundraise for State, please think about supporting our teams.
- Father Daughter dance will be April 9th. There are 2 time slots available for sign up.
- Catholic Schools Week Weekend will be April 23-24th. We will have coffee and donuts,
  Manderfield's cookies, and possible lemonade bar for Sunday morning masses. We can pick up
  the Zephynator costume on Friday from the High School. We still need someone to wear the
  costume.
- Mother Son Bowling night is set for April 27th. We will have two sessions to accommodate more bowlers. Cost is \$10 per person and includes bowling and pizza/soda buffet. We are looking into the best way for people to sign up and pay.
- Admin Professionals Day Jen W will get something for Lisa. Jen will also put together a tray for the Parish and CFC offices to correspond with our Catholic Schools Week weekend activities.
- The officers for the next school year will be: Jen Whaley(President), Nicole Hamilton(Vice-President), Christina Klinkhammer(Secretary), and Lisa Jensen(Treasurer)
- Zephyrfest is April 30th and is sold out! Thank you for contributing to our Blackstone Themed Raffle Basket. Our basket will be raffled off the night of Zephyrfest.
- Staff Appreciation Week is May 2nd-6th. We will cater breakfast one day and lunch another. We will also take recess duty for the teachers that week. We need to brainstorm ideas for a teacher gift for that week.
- Ice Cream Social and Uniform Swap is May 18th from 3:30-5:30 in the cafeteria. We'll need to collect and organize the uniforms by size and display them on tables in the cafeteria. The doors to the gym will be open so that students can go out and play on the new playground equipment.
- End of Year Field Trip is still being planned by the staff. PTO will contribute towards the cost.
- 2nd Grade Recognition will be planned by the 3rd grade parents moving forward.
- 5th Grade Recognition is currently being planned by different 5th grade parents. PTO will contribute \$20 per student.
- PTO Meeting dates for next year will go on the school calendar soon. We will continue to meet on the first Friday of the month, except April when we will meet on the 2nd Friday. We will evaluate closer to time whether or not to offer a virtual option.
- Next Meeting is Friday, May 6th.